

WEKLY NEWSLETTER

APRIL 2025



FOOD FOR THOUGHT

In a world often shaken by uncertainty, fear, and violence, education stands as the strongest pillar of hope. It teaches us to replace hatred with understanding, ignorance with knowledge, and fear with empathy. Where weapons divide, education unites. Where terror destroys, education rebuilds.

School is not just a building made of bricks and walls, it's a sanctuary of dreams, where minds are nurtured, and futures are shaped. Education is the most powerful weapon we can use to change the world, for it does not merely fill the mind with facts, but ignites the soul with purpose.



Regular School Timings to Be Followed

This is to inform you that starting from Monday 7th April 2025, the school will be following regular school timings as per the standard schedule.

Classes	Monday to Thursday	Friday
Pre-nursery, Nursery, KG	09:00a.m. to 12:35p.m	09:00a.m. to 12:05p.m.
Class I – X	08:30a.m. to 2:05p.m.	08:30a.m. to 12:35p.m.

All students are asked to report to school on time and attend all classes as per the daily timetable. Punctuality and regular attendance are essentials for academic growth and discipline.





Eid Gala Celebration/Dress Code

TIMIHGS: 10:00 AM - 2:00 PM

We are excited to announce that our Eid Gala will be held on Friday, 11th April to celebrate the joyous occasion of Eid with fun, unity, and cultural spirit. Students are warmly encouraged to come dressed in their Eid outfits on this special day. Let's make the celebration colourful, festive, and memorable for everyone!





First Parent-Teacher Meeting (PTM 2025)

We are pleased to inform you that the first Parent-Teacher Meeting (PTM) from class I to IX of the academic year will be held on Saturday, 12th April 2025. This meeting is an important opportunity for you to connect with your child's teachers, understand their academic performance, classroom behavior, and overall progress. We believe that strong communication between parents and teachers plays a vital role in a child's success. Your presence and input are highly valued, and we encourage you to attend and share any thoughts or concerns you may have.





Student Assessment Policy

At (LOSC), student assessment is carried out in a balanced manner, covering both academic performance and behavioural conduct.

- Academically, students are evaluated through classwork, homework, tests, projects, and participation. Regular assessments help track progress and encourage continuous improvement.
- Behaviourally, punctuality, discipline, respect, and attitude are observed and noted as part of overall development. Both areas are equally important and contribute to the student's final evaluation, in line with the school's standards and expectations.





Outdoor Morning Meetings Begin From 9th April 2025

Outdoor Morning Meetings will commence from Monday, 9th April. These sessions provide students with an excellent platform to build confidence, enhance public speaking skills, and comfortably use the stage. They are also a great opportunity for students to showcase their hidden talents, share ideas, and speak on topics carefully selected according to their interests and learning levels. These meetings aim to boost knowledge, creativity, and self-expression in an encouraging and energetic environment. We look forward to seeing our students participate with enthusiasm and make the most of this enriching experience.





Important Guidelines For Parents

To ensure smooth communication and the well-being of our students, we kindly request you to follow the guidelines below:

- 1. Please submit school fees on time to avoid any inconvenience.
- 2. Any leave applications must be submitted on the same day through the School App.
- 3. If a photocopy is required, kindly ensure it is done during recess time only.
- 4. Please note that birthdays are not celebrated at school.
- 5. Always send home-cooked meals for your child's lunch, healthy and safe for all.
- 6. For any meetings with the staff, please ensure you take a prior written appointment.
- 7. Kindly download and stay updated via the School App.
- 8. Follow our official school social media pages for regular updates and announcements.
- 9. If there is any change in phone number, email, or home address, please update the school record immediately.

Your cooperation is deeply appreciated and helps us maintain a positive, organized environment for all.

